UPWELL PLAYING FIELD NEWS

Well summer is almost over and Upwell Playing Field has had a busy one! The renovations, as reported in the previous Parish Council Newsletter, to the football pitches and to the skatepark are now finished. This was done with a grant from Awards for All and the work was carried out by our field contractors: Country Grounds Maintenance Ltd of Downham Market and local carpenter and joiner Andrew Harrison. The whole field is looking very tidy – with the help of Community Service Payback Team who do an awful lot of work for us like strimming the dyke brink, cutting hedges, painting benches – repairing the childrens’ play area fencing – without them Upwell Playing Field would not be in the good state it is in today and the jobs simply would not get done.

Over the coming months some of the trees around the field will be removed and several need a good pruning. This is being done out of necessity by volunteers. There are no Tree Preservation Orders on any of the trees on the Playing Field.  Only last week a large branch fell onto the skatepark. Fortunately no damage was done to the skatepark or any person and with the help of Chris Robinson (Robinsons Transport) and his men the offending branches were removed  totally.

Football teams playing on Upwell Playing Field this next season include the  recently reformed Upwell Town,/Saturdays, Outwell Swifts A team/Saturdays, Fenland Wanderers/Sundays from March and Walsoken /Sundays.  Outwell Swifts U11 and U13 on Saturdays.

The second Senior Football Charity Shield was played on Saturday 8th August with 13 teams taking part, eventual winners Wisbech St Mary Purples for the second year against G.C.U winning 2 - O a very good day with brilliant sunshine, BBQ and friendly banter.

Sunday -  well what a turnout! The Mayor and Mayoress: Councillor Mike Pitcher, officially opened the fayre at noon and the Ramsey Raptor (Birds of Prey), Manea Dog Agility Team, Fenland Wildfowlers, The Illusion Majorettes and several vintage and classic vehicles, Hog Roast, Sweet stall, candyfloss, Andy Cuss and his music –were all in attendance, some giving demonstrations. There were several different stalls, a BBQ and raffle for the Playing Field - the weather was brilliant and we had sunshine all day.

The 9-a-side and 11-a-side football tournament was held on 30th August with WASPS and Leverington Whites winning respectively. This again was a good day with a BBQ and plenty of sunshine!
Profit from the weekend, including the football days was £1477.06 plus two other private donations received.

Our grateful thanks go to Malcolm and Claudia Starr for the use of their paddock for car parking, Curtis Butchers in Emneth for the use of their BBQ and to everyone who worked to contribute to a successful summer of events.

Monies raised from our summer event goes to our pavilion fund, this is a never ending task of fund raising! An application has been made to Sport England and we await the outcome. Building a new pavilion is not cheap and we hope to achieve this within in the next three years (if not we get to keep our pre 1964 pavilion)  hopefully we will be able to achieve our aim of a pavilion to comply with all new regulations and a community room for small functions. This is the Committee’s ultimate aim for Upwell Playing Field and the village.
We are looking for active people to join our committee – 

The criteria being: able to attend a meeting every third Monday at Upwell Hall, do not mind getting your hands dirty, full of enthusiasm and be able to work as part of a team.  If this is you please contact Ros 773604. We have recently recruited Allan Gullon (a great help when we had our Summer Fayre) he is  enthusiastic and cheerful - welcome to Upwell!

FORTHCOMING EVENTS:

Saturday October 17th at Upwell Hall our third Pumpkin and Masked Ball – tickets 25.00 each (same price as previous two years)  including a hot meal,  dancing to “ Something 4 the Weekend” 7.30pm – Carriages @ 12.30am.

Saturday February 13th at Upwell Hall Valentines Dance with Sausage and Chip Supper dancing to “ Sounds Familiar.” 8pm – 12midnight.

Anyone wishing to use Upwell Playing Field car park for parking other than
using the Playing Field should contact the Secretary on 01945 773604.

